
YARRA VALLEY BEE GROUP 
TREASURERS REPORT FY 2020/2021 
 
This financial year has had little opportunity for increasing our revenue for the Club due to 
the Covid restrictions and many lockdowns. 
 
Our income stream has mainly been from three sources, Memberships ($4052.87), sales of 
honey ($2859.00) and swarm management ($615.00). 
 
The expenditure over the last financial year has included the purchase of a new spinner  and 
existing equipment repairs ($398.00), payments to guest speakers ($850.00), payment of 
this FY and next FY Club insurance ($920.00), honey purchases ($925.00), new Club signage 
($220.00), Events/Projects with the purchase of items for monthly meeting door prizes 
($300.00), and the main Club expenditure being for administrative costs - for renewal of 
membership to associations, zoom fees and membership and sundry costs ($2319.06). 
 
This year the Club also opened a Debit Card account, which has made accounting and 
expenditure, more efficient and timely. 
 
The Club made an overall profit of $1050.78. 
 
Attached are the Yarra Valley Bee Group Balance Sheet and Bank Account Summary Sheets. 
If you have any queries, please feel free to discuss this with me at the Annual General 
Meeting. 
 
Kind Regards, 
Cathy Dibley 
Treasurer 



 



 


